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Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 
We have been through a great deal in my 
eight years as Pastor of Holy Redeemer 
Catholic Church. We confronted COVID 
when pandemic restrictions limited our 
worshiping together with a combination of 
Livestreaming and Parking Lot Masses.  
 
When COVID subsided we rebuilt our parish 
spiritually and physically. To increase 
accessibility to our church and make it more 
welcoming we constructed an addition with 
an elevator, creating a more inviting 
entrance to our hall.  We also renovated the 
sanctuary, making it brighter. 
 
Above all a church is a home for seekers, so 
to revitalize our spiritual life we established 
Small Faith Sharing Groups, bringing new 
energy to our parish. 
 
To build on our success we are launching 
“Unless the Lord Build the House,” our 2025 
Capital Campaign. Funds from the 
Campaign will complete renovations to the 
exterior of Holy Redeemer Church and 
make needed updates to Our Lady of Grace 
Chapel and the Rectory. 
 
Through the years Holy Redeemer’s 
parishioners and friends have strongly 
supported efforts to keep our parish 
flourishing. I am confident you will continue 
helping our ministry in Jesus’ name. 
 
Thank you, and God bless you. 
 
Fr. John M. Sullivan, Pastor 
 
P.S. Stop by and say hello before or after 
Mass, call me at the rectory, or send an 
email to frjohnsullivan@ 
holyredeemerchatham.org. 
 
 


